
ISSUED: September 27, 2007

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

LC 42

In the Matter of

PACIFICORP, dba PACIFIC POWER &
LIGHT COMPANY

Application for Acknowledgement of its
2007 Integrated Resource Plan.

)
)
)
)
)
)
)

MEMORANDUM

In my June 22, 2007, prehearing conference memorandum, I requested
the parties to organize all comments filed in this matter using the Commission’s
guidelines for Integrated Resource Plans, as adopted in Order No. 07-002 and corrected
in Order No. 07-047. For the parties’ convenience, I attached a copy of those guidelines.

Parties filed opening comments last week. Unfortunately, no party
organized their comments as requested. The purpose of this memorandum is to remind
parties to organize their future comments in a matter consistent with the Commission’s
adopted IRP guidelines. In other words, parties should divide any comments according
to the relevant guideline(s). This will greatly assist Staff and the Commission in
determining whether Pacific Power’s 2007 IRP meets the newly adopted requirements.

Dated at Salem, Oregon, this 27th day of September, 2007.

__________________________
Michael Grant

Chief Administrative Law Judge


